Minutes from the

East Downtown Council Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, March 10, 2011
Economic Growth Centers Conference Room, 1010 Park Avenue


Present: Jim Norkosky, Carletta Sweet, Brian Maupin, Susan Braun, John Campobasso, Jan Gagnon, Dan Collison, Tom Hayes; and Contractor Diane Ingram. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

President Jim Norkosky called the meeting to order at 12:05pm.
Introductions

No new attendees at the table.
Agenda
Approved with addition under “Other Business” email Diane forwarded from CPED to register for Start up America Round Table (TH/CS).
Minutes
Minutes for the February 10, 2011 board meeting approved to file as written (TH/CS).
Treasurer’s Report
Brian reported that the submitted report showed one check paid to SDL that was a duplicate payment for an invoice previously submitted.  Discussed current processes and how duplicate was discovered.  Board did not feel a change to a software package was warranted at this time.  Brian verified duplicate copy of invoice #151 was paid on 8/7/2009. Diane will write to SDL and request a refund check.  Report approved to receive and file (CS/JG). 
Façade Improvement Admin Grant Update

Applications and recommendations from Christine Watt were reviewed and the following motions were made and approved unanimously:
· House of Charity property at 510 South 8th Street:  Motion to deny this application because it is outside the grant area boundary as defined by the City of Minneapolis CPED department (TH/CS).  Tom Hayes requests administrator encourage applicant to submit an application for their Food Center on Park Avenue as it would meet requirements and shows need.
· Catholic Charities property at 740 East 17th Street:  Motion to table consideration of this application until two bids that match scope of project are submitted (TH/JC).
· PDJ, LLC property at 609 S 10th Street:  Motion to approve grant application for the $7500 maximum allowed (SB/TH).

In order to continue accepting applications, Tom Hayes made a motion to set the deadline for new applications to May 31, 2011 with reviews and recommendations to take place in June.  Motion seconded by Dan Collison and approved unanimously.

A discussion ensued regarding how to promote and recruit before the next application deadline. The board requested the following actions be taken:

· By the end of March 2011, administrator Christine Merz-Watt should make phone calls to the property contacts at House of Charities and Catholic Charities and inform them of the results of their application review and request they submit new or additional paperwork as indicated.
· By the end of March 2011, administrator Christine Merz-Watt should make phone calls to Band Box Diner to introduce the program to the new co-owner and encourage them to take advantage of this opportunity.

· By the end of March 2011, administrator Christine Merz-Watt should make phone calls to property manager of Elliot Park Grocery at 1600 Chicago Avenue and encourage them to take advantage of this opportunity.

· By Monday March 14, Diane Ingram should contact Howard Young, a retired architect residing in Elliot Park, and ask if he would volunteer time to helping businesses explore ideas for Façade Improvement. 

· By Monday, March 14, Diane should also update the website Façade Improvement Page.
· During March and April and no later than end of April 2011, administrator Christine Merz-Watt should make follow-up phone calls to every company that post cards were mailed to announcing the Façade Improvement Grant.

· Christine should contact CPED and request more Façade Improvement Design Guides since Jim Norkosky says she does not have a supply. Several should be available at every member meeting.

· As Christine feels appropriate, Diane Ingram will send out an email with new deadline date to eligible company contacts.
Member Event Planning
· February 24 at Metropolitan Sports Facilities Commission:  Both Bill Lester and Steve Maki spoke while contract meetings occurred elsewhere in the facility. Everyone agreed catering and facility were superb and we should plan another meeting there this fall.  John Campobasso suggested the former Twins Ticket Office where the Downtown Council met.
· March 24 DEEP initiative update and what comes next:  David Fields from EPNI will be guest speaker and Normandy Inn will host.  Initial costs for catering have been received and are completely outside budget.  Diane is working with Mike Noble to resolve.  Jim requested Carletta run the meeting since he’ll be unable to attend. 
· April 28 annual meeting and elections:  Thrivent confirmed to host.  Met Council has declined speaking.  Discussed why EDC is having difficulty getting civic officials to speak.  Per board suggestions, Diane will contact Public Works and Access Minneapolis about speakers to address plans for 7th and 8th Street closings over the summer and then future projects.  
· May 26 riverfront ruins tour:  Urban archeologist, Kent Bakken, confirmed.  Diane plans to use Crowning Touch for catering.  Jim will obtain 30 nail pouches for lunch carriers.  Jan will arrange for catering drop off point either in parking lot or on 3rd floor of PSB. 
· June 23 legislative updates:  Diane has not started working on this yet.
· Fall agenda:  Work on panel discussion with city, county, met council, access Minneapolis, public works, and others to be decided.
Other Business

Membership  update.  Dan Collison presented draft letter to mail to nonmembers. Board discussed verbiage just prior to benefits list and a revised letter and associated mailing costs were approved (SB/CS). Diane gave Dan stock of preprinted envelopes for mailing.  Dan said he will be working on a new brochure for regular membership drive mailing and will work with Diane on that for the July mailing.  Dan also indicated that in the fall he would ask for help from board members to call companies that have not joined the organization.

BAAP update.  Diane reported that she had contacted Judy Moses at CPED.  Judy advised that she is working on mailing out letters to grant recipients, that the EDC would be receiving a $5000 grant this year, and that she would schedule a meeting to sign contracts and go over reporting criteria.  Diane noted this was $2500 less than applied for and $1500 less than awarded in previous years.  Jim requested an agenda item for next month to discuss where the grant money would be spent.  [Note: letter received on 3/14/11and grant amount was stated as $4500. Diane contacted CPED and the lower amount is the correct figure.]

Marketing committee update.  Jeff Anderson was unable to attend the board meeting but sent word through Jim Norkosky that he is working on the first draft of goals and will bring it to the committee meeting which is scheduled for 11:30am to 1:00pm at Thrivent on Friday 3/18.  Jeff has asked if Jan Gagnon can co-chair as he is not certain of his availability during the stadium negotiations.  Jan asked how much time would be needed to do this. This should be clearer after Friday’s meeting.  Diane noted that the committee has until October to apply for the Pro Bono Grant from Padilla Speers Beardsley.
Spring Clean-up.  Dan Collison brought a request for sponsorship from an EPNI board member who is organizing a spring clean-up activity with area churches and businesses. This activity used to be organized by EPNI directly with help from NCU and Teen Challenge.  Susan explained that NCU has decided to focus efforts on their “Night to Unite” event in the fall so there will be less student volunteers than in previous years.  EDC asked Dan to find out the cost of a garbage truck for the event and to bring this information to next month’s board meeting for final approval. 
Start-up America Round Table.  Minneapolis has been chosen as one of eight cities to host a White House Startup America Roundtable on April 6th from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m.  CPED forwarded a last minute invitation for EDC members to participate in this event.  Diane notified the board that she had forwarded the email to all primary member contacts and that the registration needed to be in by end of day 3/10.
Neighborhood Updates
Elliot Park Neighborhood, Inc. 

Susan reported on the following
· EPNI is encouraging major property owners to have a Chicago Avenue street celebration this spring in honor of the reopening of this Great Street following the planning for a more pedestrian friendly experience and implementation of these plans by Minneapolis public works.
· A Livability Task Force has been formed

· The Band Box Diner has a new co-owner and has extended their menu and hours to 9-9 Monday through Saturday and 9-3 on Sunday.

· EPNI will hold their Annual meeting and 35th Anniversary on May 9th.

· Aeon is hosting an event for their 25th Anniversary at the Holiday Inn Metrodome on 3/29. 

· NCU has request more 1:1 stakeholder meetings re redevelopment issues in Elliot Park
· Beth Elliot will present a rezoning study at the 4/21 EPNI Building Land Use and Housing meeting (6pm at Elliot Park Recreation Center)

Downtown Minneapolis Neighborhood Association 
Carletta reported on the following:

· At DMNA’s board meeting 3/8, Steve Dietz, Artistic Director for Northern Lights (http://northern.lights.mn/events/northern-spark/) gave a presentation regarding Northern Spark, a new Minnesota summer art festival modeled on a “nuit blanche” or white night festival that will take place from dusk on June 4th to dawn on June 5th along the Mississippi River in Minneapolis and St. Paul.  The location for Minneapolis will be along the Stone Arch Bridge.  The Twin Cities arts community will participate by displaying new installations at public places and unexpected locations throughout the City.  The goal is to make this a world-class event focusing on Minnesota-based artists.
· Also at DMNA’s board meeting, Bob Parr, who has taken a leave of absence from Ryan Companies as Director of Development to become the Downtown 2025 Plan Coordinator, facilitated a focus group discussion to obtain a neighborhood perspective on the needs and priorities for downtown residents to incorporate into the Plan (see attached Focus Group Guide).  As background, since the Downtown 2010 Plan has expired, a new effort was initiated in October 2010 to create the vision and guiding principles document for the next 15 years.  Five subcommittees were established (Development; Education/Faith/Human Services; Entertainment and Hospitality; Greening and Public Realm; Transportation and Transit) with all major businesses represented as well as City and County officials, residents, sports venues, hospitality, faith and medical representatives, etc.  Bob reports to John Griffith at Target, Chair of the Executive Committee of the Minneapolis Downtown Council.  Questions?  Contact Bob at 612-761-9598.
· The next Minneapolis Riverfront Corporation’s Central Riverfront Forum will be this evening, 6:30 p.m. at Mill City Museum.  Topics will include updates on the St. Anthony Falls Heritage Board Interpretive Plan (http://www.mnhs.org/places/safhb/about_plan.shtml), and the West Bank (Fuji-Ya) and East Bank (restoring the Falls) Gateways.
· Downtown Court Watch’s next meeting will be on Friday, April 1st, 10 a.m. at the Hennepin County Central Library, Doty Conference Room.
· Downtown Neighborhood Associations Leaders’ (Downtown East/West, Elliot Park, Loring Park, and North Loop) next meeting will be on Monday, March 21t, 4:00 p.m. at Rock Island Lofts to discuss candidates applying for the City’s 2011-2012 Redistricting Advisory Group due March 25, 2011 http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/charter-commission/ and candidates applying for the NCEC 5th District seat due April 22, 2011 http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/ncr/NCEC_AboutUs.asp. 
· 2020 Partners’ next meeting will take place on Tuesday, March 15th, 5:00 p.m. at the Environmental Services Building.  They are asking you to join their members in contacting State legislators to express support for The Interchange and urge funds for Light Rail Transit enhancements are included in the bonding bill this year (www.the2020partners.com).  

Meeting adjourned at 1:35 p.m. (TH/DC)
approved with these revisions (minutes submitted by Diane Ingram; revised by Carletta Sweet, one EPNI revision)
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